Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Meeting

Sept.16, 2016
Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Members Present: Nancy Stearns, President; Alan Preston, Treasurer; Bill DeMare,Vice President, Rex Henderson, Craig Nowicke,Neil Smith,Dan Saxe, Evelyn Bless, Sandra Harrington, Mary Ann Bardi,  Dr. David Rowlands, andBrenda Heiss.

Board Members Absent: 0
Staff Members Present:Paul Berg, Director; Richard Haerther, Creative Director
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Call to order at 12 p.m. by Bill DeMare,Vice President
Public comment:  none

1. Adoption of Agenda:
Motion: byDan Saxe
Second: by Alan Preston
Discussion: none

Motion passed: 12-0
2. Adoption of Consent Agenda:
August Board Minutes: Bill DeMare made a correction and said that the date is Dec.2016 for the completion of the park project.
Motion:by Evelyn Bless
Second: by Alan Preston
Consent Agenda also consisted of
Committee minutes:

Program/Development committee


ED Report


Governance Committee-June, July, August
Discussion:  Bill DeMare commented on the ED Report about the reduction of revenue from classes. Paul explained that that was due to the increased numbers of children at summer camp that used the area that would have been for classes.
Motion Passed:12-0

3. Board Introduction: Dr. David Rowlands is a new member.
4. Board Resignation:  Sandra Harrington.  She will stay on the board until a replacement is found for her.
5. Carrollwood Village Events Contract:  The contract was signed and went into effect on Sept. 3.
6. Finance Update:  Greenspace, recommended by Craig Nowicke, is the accounting firm we are now using. Alan reported on a meeting recently held. Paul stated that the center will not have an official budget in place for 2016 this month.                
Bill DeMare moved that the board continue to operate without a budget.  AlanPreston seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 
Paul reported that the center has about $30,000 in the cash account.  The county payment is due on Oct. 1, 2015,which begins the new fiscal year. Bill DeMare moved that we approve the switch from Bay Cities to First Citrus as our primary financial institution, and that we approve a line of credit of $85,000.  The interest rate is prime plus 2% floating with a floor of 5.5%.  Mary Ann Bardi seconded the motion, and the motion was unanimously approved.
7. Dellwood Property Update: Paul’s report summarized what Commissioner Hagan said at the recent meeting, and the community can expect the deal to go through.Commissioner Hagan has put 2.8 million for the land purchase in the budget but it might be the original price, which is lower.  If there are “extra” funds, those will be used for amenities.Tampa’s Lowry Park Zoo may be able to use some of the tanks left from the water treatment plant for housing manatees.  Bill DeMare moved that FONWRP be designated as a committee of the CCC.  Alan Preston seconded the motion.  The board discussed the issues involved.  The board approved the motion unanimously.
8. Unfinished Business:  Nancy Stearns discussed the Christmas tree decorating project.  She requested traditional ornaments to be donated by the board. Donations should be brought to the November meeting. Nancy asked Paul about the art committee. Paul explained the current situation and said that the committee would be starting up again. Evelyn Bless asked what has been done about a membership table manned by volunteers being set up for events. Paul said that the screen behind the stage can be used for requests from board members for memberships or donation, and he asked who would be willing to do that.  It should be a board member who is attending the event, but it would be filmed beforehand.

9. New Business:  Program Committee meeting has been moved to Oct. 13. Craig Nowicke summarized the Sunday show for the board.
10. Adjournment:Adjourned at 1:15.   Next meeting is Oct. at 12:00.

 Submitted by:

 Linda Delapenha

Recording Secretary
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